

PRACTICE TEST 4

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE

Circle the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others. (3 pts)

1. A. far B. vacation C. garden D. party
2. A. day B. lazy C. map D. baby
3. A. easy B. empty C. dryer D. busy

Circle the odd one out. (2 pts)

4. A. dangerous B. sign C. road D. intersection
5. A. orange B. bread C. meat D. rice

Circle the best option to complete the sentences. (12 pts)

6. How _____ is your house from school? – It's about 20 minutes by bike.
A. much B. many C. long D. far
7. Nam has learnt English since he was four and is now _____ good.
A. nearly B. possibly C. quite D. probably
8. It is not easy _____ an apartment in Ha Noi.
A. find B. finds C. to find D. finding
9. Schools in Viet Nam are different _____ those in the US.
A. from B. for C. in D. at
10. The bathroom in her house has a sink, a tub and a _____.
A. armchair B. shower C. refrigerator D. stove
11. He usually starts work _____ six in the morning.
A. in B. on C. at D. to
12. There is _____ wine in the red cup than in the orange cup.
A. a few B. a little C. less D. fewer
13. I never drink _____ orange juice for breakfast.
A. a lot of B. much C. A & B D. many
14. Come in and have a _____.
A. seat B. sit C. table D. chair
15. If anybody _____ question, please ask me after class.
A. has a B. have C. have a D. has
16. - How nice your new schoolbag is!
A. - Thanks a lot. B. - You're welcome.
C. - I bought it yesterday. D. - It's a present from my father.
17. - Why do you enjoy learning English?
A. - Because it helps me communicate with international friends.
B. - I'm attending an English club.

- C. - I think I'm very good at speaking English.
D. - Because I'm studying in a boarding school.

There is one mistake in each of the following sentences. Find and correct it. (3 pts)

18. My favorite book is different with her favorite one.

A B C D

19. Sharon participates on a lot of competitions and often plays very well in them.

A B C D

20. I think people don't travel as long as long ago.

A B C D

Read the following passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (6 pts)

Americans like sport very much. One of the (21)_____ popular kinds of sports in autumn is football. All the high schools and universities have their own teams. In winter the most popular kind of sports (22)_____ basketball. There is usually a match every evening in one school gymnasium or another. In some parts of the United States there is a lot of (23)_____ and ice. Many people like skiing and skating.

In the other two (24)_____, millions of Americans enjoy baseball. The schools have their games in spring but the most important professional games are (25)_____ during summer. Many people listen to the games on the radio, watch them on television or read about them (26)_____ the newspapers.

- | | | | | |
|-----|------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| 21. | A. most | B. more | C. much | D. less |
| 22. | A. being | B. be | C. are | D. is |
| 23. | A. rain | B. snow | C. fog | D. snows |
| 24. | A. seasons | B. season | C. month | D. months |
| 25. | A. playing | B. plays | C. played | D. done |
| 26. | A. at | B. of | C. off | D. in |

Read the following passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (4 pts)

Television is one of man's most important means of communication. It brings events and sounds from around the world into millions of homes. A person with a television set can sit in his house and watch the president making a speech or visit a foreign country. He can see a war being fought and watch statesmen try to bring about peace. Through television, home viewers can see and learn about people, places, and things in faraway lands. TV even takes its viewers out of this world. It brings them coverage of America's astronauts as the astronauts explore outer space.

In addition to all these things, television brings its viewers a steady stream of programs that are designed to entertain. In fact, TV provides many more entertainment programs than any other kind. The programs include action-packed dramas, light comedies, sporting events and motion pictures.

27. What does television bring us?

- A. president making a speech
B. man's most important means of talking

- C. noise from around the earth
- D. events and sounds around our globe

28. What can't viewers do with a television at home?

- A. see heavens and hells
- B. see a war being fought
- C. watch a president giving a talk
- D. watch statesmen making attempt to bring about peace

29. Which of the following is not true?

- A. By watching TV, people can widen their knowledge.
- B. People know events and sounds from a different world.
- C. People can watch TV without going out.
- D. Television can bring us entertainment.

30. According to the passage, what don't entertainment programs include?

- A. dramas
- B. motion pictures
- C. strategies
- D. musicals

II. WRITING (10pts)

Rewrite the following sentences without changing the meaning, using the words given. (5 pts)

31. It took us five minutes to have a tea cup.

We spent

32. We participate in English festival every year.

We take

33. My sister likes listening to music better than reading books.

My sister prefers

34. We have a two - month summer vacation.

Our summer vacation lasts

35. Our teacher goes to school on foot.

Our teacher

Complete each of the following sentences with the words or phrases given (3 pts)

36. Kate/meet/friends/once/week/play sports/Sunday/.

.....

37. Books/play/important/role/life/.

.....

38. It/be/better/go/slowly/quickly/carelessly/.

.....

Rearrange the following words and punctuation marks to complete the sentences. (2 pts)

39. the/took/in/fortunately/,/bus/we/end/,/right/home/the/

.....

40. exercises/do/you/morning/before/always/breakfast/do/?/

.....